

EYNSHAM COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Information for new families to school

- Regular school newsletters are sent out and the first letter sent out in term 1 will include the main whole school dates for the year. If you complete a form to receive Parentmail you will automatically receive newsletters to your email box.
- Each area of school will send out individual information letters 3 times per year, at the beginning of each old term.
- Cloakroom doors are unlocked at 8.35 am every morning and registration is at 8.45 am. Afternoon school finishes at 3.05 pm.
- School lunches are available at a cost of £2.00 per day and can be bought on a daily basis, although it is preferable if this is done on a weekly or termly basis. Please note from September 2014 school meals are available free of charge for all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children. The menus change on a 3 week rota and are available on the school website and on the main noticeboard. A vegetarian option is available every day but if your child has any allergies, please see Julia Cooke our catering manager and she will be able to offer a suitable alternative.
- A mid-morning fruit snack and a drink of either milk or water is provided for all children in Foundation Stage. Children in Years 1 & 2 also get free fruit provided, but need to bring in a bottle of water every day. Key Stage 2 (Years 3 6) children can bring in a fruit snack, as well as a bottle of water, every day for their mid-morning break.
- Wraparound care is run by Earlyworld. They run a breakfast club from 7.30 am, an after school club until 6 pm, as well as holiday clubs. Information and charges for this are available from the school office or by telephoning Earlyworld on 01865 881848.
- Various peripatetic music teachers come into school and leaflets about what is available are
 obtainable from the school office. We also have private music teachers who come into
 school and, again, their details are available from the office.
- We run an extensive range of children's clubs, with a new list going out at the start of each term. The information for these will also be available on the website
- Uniform is as follows:

Red sweatshirts, cardigans or summer dresses Grey trousers, skirts or pinafore dresses Black, grey or white socks Red or grey tights

White polo shirts

For PE children need black shorts or jogging bottoms (for cold weather), white t-shirts. Children can wear their school sweatshirts during colder weather for outdoor PE. NO PE kit is required for Foundation Stage children. School book bags can be purchased from the school office for £6.50 each. Sweatshirts and cardigans with the school logo on can be ordered and purchased online at:

www.schoolwearforless.com

In line with other schools no jewellery should be worn in school (other than studs in recently-pierced ears). Children should wear smart, black footwear both indoors and outdoors. Children will also need trainers for PE and some extra-curricular clubs.

Please do not hesitate to contact school either by phone on 01865 881294, email: office.2209@eynsham.oxon.sch.uk or calling in, if you require any information. The school website address is: www.eynsham.oxon.sch.uk, where you can read all our newsletters and look at calendar information.